



# **Parent Newsletter**

## Summer Term 10 – Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> July 2022

Another busy week! The choir and orchestra are busy rehearsing for their performances. Year 6 are making props and practising their lines ahead of their end of year play. Everyone is preparing for sports day next week, where we look forward to welcoming parents and carers to picnic with us and watch their children participate. Sadly, the cooker has not yet been fixed so there is no definite date for the bake-off.

As you will have noticed the flat roof is currently being replaced. This is a 10-12 week project which we will be very pleased to have completed before the rain sets in again!

We are delighted with the progress that all of your children have made this year and this is celebrated in the reports you will receive on Friday.

### Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

#### Bags2Schools



The final Bags2School collection of the year will be happening on MONDAY 11th July. We appreciate that this is very short notice, but had been waiting for the bags to arrive in school. Later TODAY children will being home an "ordinary" white bag which can be filled with items you with to donate.

Please ONLY bring any filled bags you may have to the car park on MONDAY morning. Due to building works we will ask them to be stacked outside the main entrance to the school building - and will mark this with a sign. It is perfectly acceptable to fill more than one bag with donations. Any other bags are acceptable if you do not have the branded style.

Items which are accepted can be found here (and items that are not accepted too!) <a href="https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect">https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect</a>. The school PTA then receive a financial donation related to the weight the company collect.

Bags MUST be at the collection point by 9am - otherwise they will not be collected.

#### Sports Day

The itinerary for Sports Day on Thursday 14th July is as follows:

9.30-10.30am: FS and KS1 sports – parents and carers are invited to join us on the field to cheer the children on.

12.00pm: Whole school picnic – parents and carers are welcome to join their children for a picnic on the school grounds. All children have school lunch will be provided with a picnic one to take outside. **There will be no hot meals on this day.** 

1.00pm: KS2 sports – parents and carers are welcome to join us in the afternoon.

Children are encouraged to wear a t-shirt in their house colour if they are able to: Beagle – red, Argo – yellow, Victory – green, Endeavour – blue

Art Exhibition: Monday 18th July	A reminder to "Keep Knitting, Knotting, Crocheting or otherwise creating with yarn" for our upcoming Yarn Bombing event at the end of term. At the end of the term we plan to once again have an Art Exhibition displaying work our children have created this year. Our theme this year is 'Nature'.	
Year 5 - £5 challenge	Year 5 children have their £5 challenge sale on Monday I Ith July.  They have each been given £5 to invest in supplies to run a stall and make as much profit possible. On Monday, each year group will have the opportunity to visit the stalls run by Year 5 students. All money raised will go towards the Year 6 residential trip next year. If your child would like to buy anything from the sale, please make sure they have some money with them on Monday. We recommend £1-£5.  Year 5 will be selling a range of different items and offering different services, including henna and face paint. If you do not wish for your child to have henna or their face painted, we are operating an opt out service. Please contact Miss Martin <a href="mailto:kmartin@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk">kmartin@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk</a> with your child's name and class to do so.  Miss Martin	
School Lunch Outstanding Balances	There are currently some accounts with high outstanding balances. Please visit <a href="www.parentpay.com">www.parentpay.com</a> to ensure your account is kept in credit and balances settled before the end of term. Questions about your account should be sent to <a href="skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk">skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk</a>	
Cake box to collect	We have a lovely cupcake box without a home here in the school office. It was used during the summer fair a few weeks ago, but as it's not named we are unable to re-unite with the owner. Please come and collect it from the school office if you think it might be yours.	
Are you moving away?	It is at this time of year that many families move away from Cambridge due to study timetables, university terms and such like. If you are planning on your family leaving Mayfield please do make sure that you contact the office and let us know. There is a very simple form which must be filled in so that the school records can be kept up to date. If you prefer you can email office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk for more details.	

Dates for the Diary		
Friday 8 <sup>th</sup> July	Pupil Reports go home with children	
Monday I Ith July	Bags2School – Please bring bags before 9am to the	
	school car park	
Monday I Ith July	£5 note challenge	
	-	
Tuesday I2th July	6.00pm – "Ulysses and the Wooden Horse"	
	Performed by Mayfield choir	
Tuesday 12th July	7.00pm – "Of Man and Beast" Sunset Concert	
	Mayfield Orchestra, Samba and Ukulele players	
Thursday 14th July	Sports Day – see above	
	. ,	
Monday 18th July	Art Exhibition	
Friday 22 <sup>nd</sup> July	Last day of term	
	,	
	l	